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THE CITIZENSHIP BILL 

1.   I called last week on the Indian Ambassador to ask for his views on the Bill. Mr 

Swell took an apocalyptic view of this legislation. 

2.   Mr Swell said that he thought that as many as one half of the population might be 

adversely affected by the Bill’s provisions. He based this on the curious calculation 

that descendants of people settled in Burma since 1823 of foreign and mixed blood 

might well amount to 50% of the total population. He thought that the whole of the 

group of foreign blood could only hope to be naturalized citizens and he commented 

that in no other country in the world except South Africa did the law prescribe 

different types of citizenship with one group possessing limited rights. He thought 

that this would be the recipe for widespread discontent and he speculated that the 

BCP [Burma Communist Party] would benefit from such a state of affairs with the 

long term possibility that the country’s unity would be destroyed. In my view this is 

very exaggerated, but taken in conjunction with the Indian Minister’s comments to 

the Australian Embassy recorded in Mr Bassett’s report, it is clear that the Indian 

Embassy take a very serious view of the legislation. 

3.   I asked Mr Swell whether he would be protesting about the discriminatory 

provisions of the Bill. His answer was no – this was a strictly internal Burmese affair. 

I conclude from this that the Indians are not at present at any rate considering the 

possibility that the legislation may be in breach of international human rights 

declarations and that Burma may be vulnerable to criticism in human rights fora. 
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